[bookmark: _GoBack]From: karen thomas 
Sent: 03 August 2018 11:46
To: Planning
Subject: 18/01253/F 344 room hotel on Bicester Heritage

Hi

I wish to object to the above planning application for a hotel on the Bicester Heritage site.

My address is 24 Turnpike Road, Caversfield.  The hotel would be directly in front of our estate obscuring the beautiful views we have across the fields, it would be an eyesore to everyone.

Buckingham Road is such a busy road already, with commuter traffic queuing in the mornings, the Bicester Village parking and the gridlock traffic from the Events Bicester Heritage hold on a regular basis.  

The reason I moved to this house was because I was surrounded by the countryside, as soon as I saw it I new it was for me without even going inside.  I was born in Bicester and brought up in Stratton Audley and have seen the growth of the town over the last few years and certainly not for the better in my opinion, yes we need employment and housing in the town but I feel the expansion at such speed has spoilt our little market town beyond recognition.

I think what Bicester Heritage have done to the site is brilliant, but a 344 room hotel is a step too far and I strongly believe it would be detrimental to the area.

Many thanks
Kind Regards
Karen Thomas

